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SIGNIFICANT TREATMENT OF COMMUNITY ISSUES
Quarterly Report • Apr – Jun. 2020

During the 2nd quarter of 2020, KZMU provided coverage of issues 
of importance to the South-Eastern Utah and Colorado Plateau 
community. Examples of programming broadcast on KZMU that 
significantly addressed important issues are listed below. 

ISSUE PROGRAM TITLE & DESCRIPTION DATE/TIME DURATION

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers locals 
food resources, which are slightly more complex 
during a health pandemic. Many community 
members are working hard not only to make sure 
friends and neighbors have enough food, but can 
safely and securely obtain it. Individuals and 
organizations are helping in the moment and 
planning for the future. 

04/01/2020 00:40:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Utah 
Governor Gary Herbert placing a moratorium on 
evictions for state residents who have suffered a 
wage or job loss as a result of COVID-19. The 
order does not relieve renters of their financial 
obligations but does allow them to defer rent 
payments as they recover from economic 
damage. Plus, new orders from the Southeast 
Utah Health Department, blood testing for 
antibodies in Telluride, and the Moab Sun News 
reports on how the health crisis is placing more 
pressures on people living without running water 
on the Navajo Nation.

04/02/2020 00:24:00

Paleoecology 
and Climate 
Science

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Allison Stenger talk Paleoecology and Climate 
Change

04/03/2020 00:30:00



Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello chats with Doug 
McMurdo, editor of The Times-Independent, 
about the paper's latest coverage. This week - 
updates on the local and state response to 
COVID-19, from closures at the Southeast Utah 
Group of National Parks, Utah Governor Gary 
Herbert's moratorium on residential evictions, 
and the local protocol for noncompliance 
complaints re: nonessential visitors. Plus, the 
Moab Library launches curbside pick-ups and 
Grand County takes the US Census.

04/03/2020 00:12:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

Get An Earful features a few of Moab’s musicians 
about their experience, and how they are keeping 
the local music scene going at home and online.

04/05/2020 00:18:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers local and 
state resources with Emily Campbell of the Grand 
County COVID-19 Task Force childcare 
subcommittee. Plus, hear about other resources 
with Moab City Mayor Emily Niehaus, an 
interview with a pulmonary critical care doctor in 
Colorado, and take a stroll down memory lane 
through a place currently not available for a visit 
with Public Lands Corner.

04/06/2020 00:27:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Zacharia Levine, Grand County’s Community & 
Economic Development Director, joins the 
newscast to announce a new local grant for Moab 
area businesses affected by the COVID-19 health 
crisis. He also overviews several state and federal 
loan programs. Plus, news from the Navajo 
Nation as KJZZ’s Tribal Natural Resources desk 
profiles the COVID-19 surge. And, an interview 
with Kristen Ramirez-Marsh, executive director of 
Full Circle Intertribal Center, on how the local 
nonprofit is continuing to nourish Indigenous 
people during this health crisis.

04/07/2020 00:40:00

Civics and 
Government, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Denver’s deputy regional director at the US 
Census about what’s changed since COVID-19, 
and why the short, nationwide questionnaire is 
so important – especially now. Plus, a feature on 
anti-government militia attitudes during the 
pandemic. And, as a breath of fresh air, our 
partners at KVNF share a story on sandhill crane 
migration.

04/08/2020 00:22:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with Jen 
Sadoff, CEO of Moab Regional Hospital, to learn 
more about tracking potential COVID-19 surges, 
necessary changes to PPE requirements for 
hospital staff, as well as preemptive testing of 
special at risk populations in Grand County. Plus, 
Utah Governor Gary Herbert announces an order 
requiring all adults to complete a COVID-19 travel 
declaration form when entering the state. And 
later, stories from our partners at Utah Public 
Radio about studying viruses and cleaning for the 
current pandemic, KOTO on the cancellation of 
the Telluride Bluegrass Festival, and the 
Mountain West News Bureau on one man 
practicing ‘social distancing’ for almost 50 years.

04/09/2020 00:31:00

Desert 
Ecosystems

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Steve Archer talk Dynamic Desert Ecosystems

04/10/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with The 
Times-Independent staff writer Carter Pape. He 
discusses some of the paper’s latest coverage of 
the COVID-19 fallout, from mass unemployment, 
planning for the worst case scenarios at Moab 
Regional Hospital, to law enforcement’s protocol 
when issuing citations re: nonessential visitation. 
Tune in.

04/10/2020 00:15:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

Get An Earful features home-based activities for 
kids and parents from the Youth Garden Project, 
Canyonlands Field Institute, and the Moab Sun 
News, who launched their new kids section, 
entitled ‘Young Suns,’ this week.

04/10/2020 00:11:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a ‘news 
extra.’ Throughout Easter weekend, the Grand 
County Sheriff’s Office is reminding non-residents 
to stay at home. They are conducting patrols near 
popular visitor and camping areas countywide. 
We spoke with GCSO Lt. Shan Hackwell about 
what those patrols will look like, and the citation 
process for people disobeying the health 
department's overnight lodging order. Plus, the 
Southeast Utah Health Department announced 
that they will be renewing their order limiting 
overnight lodging guests to essential visitors only 
until May 4th.

04/10/2020 00:05:00



Health and 
Safety, Arts and 
culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers a historic 
day at Sand Flats Recreation Area this Easter as 
the sounds made by birds and the wind replaced 
motorized vehicles for the first time in decades. 
This aural environment is likely to continue to be 
the norm around Moab as the Southeast Utah 
Health Department plans to extend their order 
restricting nonessential visitation. However, they 
are now asking some local businesses to plan 
ahead for the future and prepare a COVID-19 
mitigation plan. Plus, learn about contact tracing 
from a nurse at Southeast Utah Health 
Department and hear a feature story on people 
showing up to help one another on the Navajo 
Nation.

04/13/2020 00:18:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and the 
Outdoors

Great Wide Open host Lisa Hathaway speaks with 
Mayor Emily Niehaus. The conversation touches 
on the ins/outs of running socially distant lives, 
and – most importantly in Moab – managing 
ourselves in the outdoors. Tune in to this timely 
discussion.

04/13/2020 00:50:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

This Week in Moab features local experts helping 
to strategize better outcomes for Grand County. 
Guests are Elaine Gizler, executive director of the 
Moab Area Travel Council, Laici Shumway, 
executive director of the Moab Chamber of 
Commerce, as well as travel council advisory 
board members and business owners Howard 
Trenholme and Jason Taylor. 

04/13/2020 00:50:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Area Travel Council Director Elaine Gizler 
about the lodging complaint process. And later, 
Grand County Council Administrator Chris Baird 
has been central to coordinating the local COVID-
19 task force. We check in with him about the 
various projects he oversees, and what’s on his 
mind in the coming months ahead. Plus, our 
partners at the Mountain West News Bureau 
check in with some seniors to see what we might 
be able to learn from those who have faced world 
wars, economic recessions, and other pandemics.

04/14/2020 00:34:00



Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello checks in with 
Grand County School District Superintendent 
Taryn Kay. She talks about the plan for online 
learning, current ideas for senior graduation, and 
hopes for the future. Plus, our radio partners 
have stories on the question of ‘rewilding’ the 
West as well as a new way regional towns are 
maintaining a sense of connection – by howling 
at the moon.

04/15/2020 00:20:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Regional Hospital CEO Jen Sadoff about 
how more testing will give healthcare 
professionals a better picture of local community 
health. Plus, a conversation with Jessica Walsh, 
director of Grand County Hospice, about advance 
directives. Although it can be difficult to talk 
about the end of life, Walsh sees an opportunity 
in this pandemic to open this important 
conversation with loved ones.

04/16/2020 00:30:00

Riparian Birds Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Sean Mahoney talk Riparian birds

04/17/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and Times-
Independent editor Doug McMurdo discusses the 
latest in their COVID-19 coverage. Hear about the 
school closures and the impact on graduating 
seniors, expanded COVID-19 testing criteria, as 
well as the health department’s invitation to 
some local businesses to prepare a ‘COVID-19 
mitigation plan.’ Plus, a local couple donates 
major funding to nonprofit Moab Solutions to 
assist individuals during the pandemic.

04/17/2020 00:12:00

Health and 
Safety

Get An Earful features Bradon Bradford and Orion 
Rogers of the Southeast Utah Health Department. 
It's now been one month since they first 
shuttered overnight lodging to nonessential 
visitors. Although that lodging order remains in 
place, they are now asking businesses who cater 
mainly to locals to submit a COVID-19 mitigation 
plan. The health department wants to know what 
measures these businesses would implement to 
keep staff and customers safe if they reopened 
during this health pandemic. We speak with 
Bradford and Rogers about this ask, which gives 
some insight into what ‘phasing in’ our economy 
might look like in the future.

04/17/2020 00:16:00



Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers school 
district employees and volunteers providing food, 
comfort, and a bit of stability for youth during an 
uncertain time.

04/20/2020 00:27:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

On Art Talks, Moab artist Pete Apicella (PiMO) 
discusses change in relation to art and to family 
and home. His mother Carol passed away earlier 
this month in his homestate of New York, after 
exposure to novel coronavirus. On a beautiful 
Easter Sunday morning, PiMo discussed his 
mother’s death during a global pandemic, the 
concept of home, and the role of art – both in 
consumption and creation – during traumatic 
experiences.

04/20/2020 00:55:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

This Week in Moab host Christy Williams Dunton 
speaks with Regina Lopez-Whiteskunk, a current 
representative on the Montezuma-Cortez School 
District. They discuss how the Ute Mountain Ute 
Tribe is caring for their community, changes to 
traditional healing practices due to health 
restrictions, as well as the movements of animals. 

04/20/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello features Ute 
Mountain Ute tribal member Regina Lopez 
Whiteskunk on local adaptability in the face of a 
global pandemic. And later, we talk with the 
Moab Sun News about their recent profile of 
Bluff Area Mutual Aid.

04/21/2020 00:20:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Grand 
County and Moab City staff partnering on several 
initiatives to track and improve the community’s 
response to climate change. We learn more 
about how both entities are taking a 
comprehensive inventory of current greenhouse 
gas emissions. And later in the news, the 
Southeast Utah Health Department answers 
questions from the business community about 
COVID-19 and future re-opening. Plus, a new 
website maps Utah’s rich literary culture.

04/22/2020 00:22:00



Health and 
Safety, Arts and 
Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello checks in with 
Jen Sadoff, CEO of Moab Regional Hospital. She 
gives us an update on COVID-19 testing, from 
nasal swabs to saliva, as well as soon to be 
available antibody tests. And later, the Public 
Health and Economic Emergency Commission’s 
guidelines for re-opening Utah’s economy may 
supersede more restrictive local health 
ordinances. Plus, our partners at KVNF have a 
story about arts centers going virtual in the time 
of COVID-19. Tune in.

04/23/2020 00:30:00

Forestry Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Natalie Gillard talk Wildfire and Wildlife

04/24/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Times-Independent editor Doug McMurdo on 
Grand County's high rate of unemployment 
claims, and a new state recommendation to 
loosen restrictions on businesses that could 
supersede local health ordinances. Plus, an 
update in the case against the man alleged to 
have killed a Moab father and son in a February 
car crash, and a new local committee forms 
looking at parking issues. Tune in.

04/24/2020 00:18:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a news 
extra. The Southeast Utah Health Department 
has amended their public health order once 
again. They have lifted restrictions on overnight 
lodging and camping in Carbon and Emery 
Counties but not in Grand. Explaining these 
exceptions, health department officials said they 
are working on a more specific plan for Grand 
County due to its “unique status as a gateway 
community and popular destination.” Plus, 
another local positive COVID-19 case is 
confirmed.

04/24/2020 00:05:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainabilty

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers the new 
COVID-19 Housing Relief Fund that will provide 
emergency housing assistance to people in the 
Moab area currently experiencing financial 
hardship. And later in the news, our partners 
report on the reopening of wastewater facility on 
the Utah-Colorado border linked to earthquakes 
as well as a final BLM plan for a vast swath of 
public lands in Western Colorado.

04/27/2020 00:18:00



Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a news 
extra Southeast Utah Health Department has 
released a ‘phased plan’ for Grand County that 
would allow overnight lodging establishments to 
re-open beginning May 1, but with restricted 
capacities, aggressive cleaning requirements, and 
72 hour ‘rest periods’ between room stays. Under 
the phased plan, camping would still be closed to 
non-residents until the National Parks are 
reopened. The health department does expect an 
increase in COVID-19 cases in the area as visitors 
enter the community. However, they currently 
believe they are “prepared to care for individuals 
who become ill, if we are able to limit the 
number of people entering our community 
through lodging restrictions.”

04/27/2020 00:05:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers a phased 
‘reopening’ plan for Grand County, which could 
move forward as soon as Friday. It closely aligns 
with a statewide plan for reopening business with 
one big exception – overnight lodging and 
camping. Grand County’s plan limits overnight 
lodging capacity and keeps camping closed to 
nonresidents. Reopening Utah’s local economies 
during a health crisis is not a straightforward 
issue. Each community is unique, and there are 
many factors involved including public health, 
safety, and well…politics. So on today’s news, we 
speak with Grand County Attorney Christina 
Sloan, who has closely tracked this planned 
reopening on a state and local level.

04/28/2020 00:26:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Health Officer Bradon Bradford and 
Environmental Health Director Orion Rodgers to 
learn more about the decision to partially reopen 
Grand County to tourism. And later in the news, a 
walk down a local canyon during a time of social 
distance. Moab Solutions’ Sara Melnicoff weighs 
in on silence, restoration, and caring for people 
and planet.

04/29/2020 00:33:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with Jen 
Sadoff, CEO of Moab Regional Hospital, who 
reviews the factors that have put them in a better 
position to receive an increase of COVID-19 
patients. And she reveals the key to keeping the 
economy open – vigilance about wearing face 
coverings in public, social distancing whenever 
possible, and continuing to take this pandemic 
seriously. And later in the news, our partners 
report on how an impending US Supreme Court 
decision on DACA could affect the Roaring Fork 
Valley. Plus, a new report strengthens the case 
that the Colorado River is likely to see severe 
declines in the future.

04/30/2020 00:22:00

Ecology Science Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Zeke Baker and Steve Fick talk a climbers 
relationship with place

05/01/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and Times-
Independent staff writer Carter Pape discuss 
partially reopening Moab’s economy, state and 
local guidelines on face coverings and other 
methods to keep community members safe, and 
new local COVID-19 cases. Plus, the school 
district reviews online student learning and a 
local business closes permanently after the 
economic fallout from COVID-19.

05/01/2020 00:11:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a news 
extra. Although it’s certainly not ‘business as 
usual,’ today many businesses across the state 
are allowed to reopen – with restrictions – as 
Utah’s COVID-19 public health risk status moves 
from ‘high’ to ‘moderate.’ In Grand County, 
overnight lodging is partially reopen but 
dispersed camping remains closed to 
nonessential visitors. Local health leaders are 
asking for the public’s cooperation to keep 
themselves and community members safe by 
wearing face coverings in public, as well as 
practicing social distancing and proper hygiene.

05/01/2020 00:04:00



Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers face 
masks. According to the state, all employees 
interacting with the public must wear masks or 
face coverings while working. Customers are also 
strongly encouraged by state and local health 
officials to wear masks. So we venture downtown 
to see who has them and who doesn’t. Plus, 
Moab Regional Hospital and the Southeast Utah 
Health Department outline their joint COVID-19 
testing strategy.

05/04/2020 00:17:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

Thought For Food host Tim Buckingham is joined 
remotely by Jeremiah Anderson, a former Moab 
resident and now executive chef at a hospital in 
St. Petersburg, Florida. He talks about working 
with food in a hospital, the impact of the 
pandemic on his community, and the restaurant 
industry as a whole. Tune in for this very ‘of-the-
moment’ conversation.

05/04/2020 00:55:00

Education and 
Literacy, Arts 
and Culture

Radio Book Club is back – virtually that is – with 
another lively discussion on literary delights, from 
revealing memoirs and poetry to escapist fantasy. 
Hear how the current health crisis has informed 
your hosts’ book selections, what engaging reads 
they are seeking out and recommending. 

05/04/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers how the 
Southeast Utah Group of the National Parks is 
working with our local health officials to 
determine the safest timeline for reopening. Plus, 
our partners at KSJD speak with the 
superintendent of Mesa Verde National Park. 
And, on the National Day of Awareness for 
Missing and Murdered Native Women and Girls, 
a feature story from our partners at UPR on work 
being done in Utah to address this important 
issue.

05/05/2020 00:25:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
executive director Elaine Gizler about a likely 
future without an advertising budget, as well as 
the travel council’s role communicating local 
safety measures to visitors. Plus, we hear an 
interview with Intermountain Health Care's 
Medical Director for Infection Prevention, who 
says wearing a face covering is both an act of 
prevention and a sign of respect for other people.

05/06/2020 00:30:00



Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Regional Hospital CEO Jen Sadoff who 
explains how her staff is beginning to transition 
to a new normal. Plus, as Moab residents 
continue experiencing financial hardship during 
the COVID-19 pandemic, there’s one local 
organization at the heart of providing aid – the 
Moab Valley Multicultural Center. We speak with 
executive director Rhiana Medina about meeting 
our community’s basic needs. Plus, an update on 
the COVID-19 Housing Relief Fund.

05/07/2020 00:30:00

Indigenous 
Knowledge

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest Jim 
Enote talk Speaking Across Knowledges: A 
conversation about Indigenous way to knowing 
and western science.

05/08/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Times-Independent editor Doug McMurdo about 
expected budget cuts at the county due to the 
economic fallout of COVID-19. Plus, Moab City 
Mayor Emily Niehaus answers questions and the 
state gains more control over health directives. 
Plus, spotlights on Moab Regional Hospital and 
Grand County School District employees. 

05/08/2020 00:15:00

Arts and 
Culture, Health 
and Safety

Get An Earful features News & Public Affairs 
Director Molly Marcello on creating KZMU’s daily 
newscast during a health pandemic. Molly 
discusses the newscast’s current expansion, using 
sound as a journalistic medium, and keeping 
community at the heart of community radio.

05/08/2020 00:17:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Grand County Attorney Christina Sloan on 
statewide health orders. Plus, more on masks 
with Moab Sun News managing editor Maggie 
McGuire. In their latest edition, the paper 
devoted several column inches to clarifying 
recent policy on mask requirements and 
recommendations. And, our radio partners report 
that over 100,000 acres of public land may be 
considered for mineral leasing around Moab.

05/11/2020 00:28:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

This Week in Moab host Howard Trenholme 
interviews Moab City Mayor Emily Niehaus, City 
Council Member Kalen Jones, Grand County 
Council Chair Mary McGann, and County Council 
Member Curtis Wells on COVID-19 affecting local 
government.

05/11/2020 00:55:00



Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment, 
Outdoor 
Recreation

Great Wide Open host Lisa Hathaway interviews 
rock climber and emergency room physician 
Noah Kaufman about recreating during COVID-
19. 

05/11/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Arches 
and Canyonlands increasing recreational access 
beginning May 29th. Plus, a conversation with 
Seekhaven Family Crisis and Resource Center on 
working with clients remotely, getting creative 
about prevention work, and maintaining 
emergency shelter options. And, a report from 
our radio partners on contact tracing in the 
Mountain West.

05/12/2020 00:20:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers 
reopening Arches and Canyonlands National 
Parks. Plus, a check in with the Moab Area Travel 
Council as the office begins communicating the 
parks' phased reopening to visitors. And, our 
radio partners feature the mining industry, which 
largely stayed open while other industries 
shuttered during the height of COVID-19 
restrictions. 

05/13/2020 00:28:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Mayor Emily Niehaus, who explains how 
elected leaders are attempting to buffer the 
community from the worst of COVID-19, while 
feeling its impacts on a personal and professional 
level. Plus, our weekly check in with Jen Sadoff, 
CEO of Moab Regional Hospital, who has updates 
on testing and preparedness. And later, news 
from the Navajo Nation – Doctors Without 
Borders, community response, and international 
aid.

05/14/2020 00:33:00

Indigenous 
Knowledge

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Daisy Purdy talk Ways of Knowing: Indigenous 
Knowledge and Western Science

05/15/2020 00:30:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and guest 
Times-Independent editor Doug McMurdo 
discuss Arches and Canyonlands National Parks 
reopening on May 29th. As more visitation is 
expected, a concern over tourists not wearing 
face coverings. Then, Moab City has some tough 
financial decisions ahead, the Utah Supreme 
court denies a request to overturn a ruling on 
Lionsback, and a local resident remembers her 
brother who died in combat 50 years ago.

05/15/2020 00:13:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a news 
extra on Grand County will remaining ‘moderate’ 
until May 29th. Local officials have said that this 
more cautious approach comes down to the 
tourism economy. 

05/15/2020 00:04:00

Arts and Culture KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers the Fiery 
Furnace Marching band doing socially distant 
parades. And later on the news, the artist behind 
the new crosswalk mural on Center Street talks 
design and process.

05/18/2020 00:21:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability

This Week in Moab host Christy Williams Dunton 
interviews Sarah Fields of Uranium Watch, on a 
new application from mill operator Energy Fuels, 
seeking to accept material from an Estonian rare 
earth production plant. It’s both an introduction 
and deep dive into subject of the White Mesa 
Mill, which has a long history and uncertain 
future.

05/18/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers several 
businesses figuring out the best and safest course 
for reopening. And later, a report on local 
graduation plans.

05/19/2020 00:19:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers 
asymptomatic screening of individuals at high risk 
of exposure to COVID-19. Today on the news, we 
speak with Doug Caylor, the liaison officer for 
MRH's incident command who is running this 
testing program. Plus, Mesa Verde National 
Park's phased reopening begins Sunday. And, an 
audio postcard from kids about coronavirus.

05/20/2020 00:24:00



Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Regional Hospital CEO Jen Sadoff about 
asymptomatic screening and antibody tests. Plus, 
several outdoor gear companies donated PPE to 
Moab after a request from Mayor Emily Niehaus. 
In a recent letter, she stressed the importance of 
face coverings, good hygiene, and social 
distancing while recreating to protect vulnerable 
gateway communities. And later, our radio 
partners report on travel data as well as research 
from USU on new drugs to treat the novel 
coronavirus.

05/21/2020 00:19:00

Geology & 
Hydrology

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest Vic 
Baker talk Really Big Water: A look at paleoflood 
hydrology

05/22/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and guest 
Times-Independent editor Doug McMurdo review 
continued COVID-19 coverage, including a state 
funding boost for testing, local PPE donations, 
and a reminder that individual businesses can 
require customers to wear masks if they so 
choose. Plus, Community Rebuilds completes the 
Living Building Challenge on two homes. And, a 
spotlight on Grand County’s Class of 2020, who 
graduate next week.

05/22/2020 00:12:00

Health and 
Safety

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers local 
businesses implementing their own health and 
safety policies, from hand sanitizing stations to 
mask requirements. And later in the news, Grand 
County’s current health order will expire this 
week. Local health department and county 
representatives are busy negotiating with state 
officials on the next phase for the Moab 
community. We speak with Southeast Utah's 
Environmental Health Director to learn more.

05/25/2020 00:21:00

Education and 
Literacy, Health 
and Safety 

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
several members of the Class of 2020 about their 
experience, graduation, and what they’ll 
remember from this unique time. Plus, hear some 
thoughtful ‘audio letters’ from GCHS staff to their 
senior class students.

05/27/2020 00:32:00



Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers a 
potential timed entry system at popular Arches 
National Park. Plus, we check in with Moab 
Regional Hospital CEO Jen Sadoff and later the 
Southeast Utah Health Department's Bradon 
Bradford about the increase in local positive 
COVID-19 cases.

05/28/2020 00:25:00

Uranium and 
Indigenous 
People

Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Tommy Rock talk Pathways of Exposure: The 
legacy of uranium mining within the Navajo 
Nation

05/29/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Times-Independent editor Doug McMurdo on 
Moab City’s recent job cuts due to plummeting 
sales tax revenue. Plus, Grand County’s jobs 
continue to be hard hit, search and rescue stayed 
busy over Memorial Day weekend, and COVID-19 
testing ramps up. And later, a feature on the local 
kid whose quick thinking earlier this month saved 
a fire from getting out of control.

05/29/2020 00:14:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Public Lands 
and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello does a news 
extra on Utah Governor’s Office rejected a 
proposed local health order that would have 
continued some capacity limitations for overnight 
lodging and camping in Grand County. And later, 
Moab’s local governing bodies endorsed a 
temporary timed entry system for Arches 
National Park this morning. And finally, an 
interview with the Chief of Interpretation at 
Arches and Canyonlands on visitor expectations.

05/29/2020 00:20:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers sounds 
of protest in Utah and the West as marchers 
joined thousands across the nation to 
demonstrate against police brutality and systemic 
racism. We hear reports from Salt Lake City 
organizers Utah Against Police Brutality, reactions 
from Salt Lake’s Chief of Police and Mayor, and 
get a sense of smaller demonstrations in our 
region.

06/01/2020 00:13:00

Arts and Culture Thought For Food host Tim Buckingham gives us 
some insight on his early career in food, how 
having dyslexia influences his skills as a chef, and 
the experience of starting a ‘California Cuisine’ 
restaurant in Moab in the early 1990s. He also 
discusses the difficult decision to close his 
restaurant, and what he might want to do next.

06/01/2020 00:55:00



Arts and 
Culture, 
Education and 
Literacy

Radio Book Club hosts explore in identity, 
privilege, and figurative wormholes. Hosts from 
the Grand County Public Library and Back of 
Beyond Books pick up books influenced by the 
current global pandemic and racial justice 
movement. The crew reviews their reading list 
full of literature helping them understand the 
world and get ‘the mental juices’ flowing.

06/01/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers the Utah 
Governor’s Office rejection of a proposed local 
health order from Grand County that would have 
kept some lodging restrictions in place for a few 
more weeks. And then, word-of-mouth drew an 
unexpectedly large crowd to a silent vigil in 
Carbondale, Colorado over the weekend.

06/02/2020 00:23:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers 
community members drawn to Swanny City Park 
for a candlelight vigil organized by Moab Pride. 
The event aimed to hold space for lives lost to 
police brutality, and create strategies on how this 
rural Utah town can “do better and be better” for 
marginalized people and communities. 

06/03/2020 00:14:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Science and 
Education

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with city 
manager Joel Linares about recent layoffs. And 
later, Grand County Search and Rescue reports 
Left Hand Canyon as the most dangerous local 
destination right now. Plus, it’s Black Birders 
Week, an online event encouraging the inclusion 
of Black people in science and nature 
communities.

06/04/2020 00:24:00

Paleontology Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
James Kirkland talk Utah Dinosaurs: Missing links 
in paleogeography

06/05/2020 00:30:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Education and 
Literacy

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and guest 
Times-Independent reporter Carter Pape discuss 
the latest from local Black Lives Matter protests, 
to COVID-19 news, and more. First, locals have 
been demonstrating against police brutality in 
front of the Moab Information Center every night 
this week. A candlelight vigil was also held at 
Swanny City Park in memory of George Floyd, a 
Black man who died after a white police officer 
knelt on his neck for over eight minutes. And 
then, a state commission recommends that 
Governor Gary Herbert move Utah to the ‘Green’ 
or ‘New Normal’ COVID-19 health risk phase as 
soon as possible. Plus, Grand County’s Class of 
2020 celebrates a graduation unlike any other.

06/05/2020 00:10:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers hundreds 
of Moab protestors called for an end to police 
brutality and systemic racism during a large 
demonstration Friday night. Actions included a 
silent vigil, a march through downtown stretching 
three blocks long, and 20 minutes of peacefully 
blocking Main Street while chanting the last 
words of George Floyd, a Black man who was 
recently killed by a white police officer. 

06/08/2020 00:15:00

Health and 
Safety, Arts and 
Culture

This Week in Moab host Howard Trenholme 
interviews reps from Canyonlands Field Institute 
and the Youth Garden Project. Both organizations 
have made major adjustments to continue 
serving local youth during the pandemic. YGP’s 
Youth Programs Director, Julie Zender, and CFI’s 
Land Program Manager, Brennan Gillis, discuss 
new safety precautions for their summer camps, 
the resources it takes to keep programming 
afloat, and all the fun ahead for local campers. 
And later, Moab local Nathaniel Smith recently – 
and abruptly – returned from a Peace Corps 
placement in Guatemala. He was one of 
thousands across the world forced to leave their 
posts due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We hear 
more about his journey and the abrupt goodbye, 
which he is currently chronicling in a four part 
series in The Times-Independent.

06/08/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, Outdoor 
Recreation

Great Wide Open host Lisa Hathaway features 
deeply personal tales from local athletes, guides, 
and outfitters journeying through the tumultuous 
times of COVID-19. 

06/08/2020 00:55:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Grand County Attorney Christina Sloan about 
how this national reckoning is pushing her office 
to look more closely at de-escalation policies and 
implicit bias training. The county is also planning 
to help host a community conversation on race 
with local law enforcement soon. 

06/09/2020 00:38:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello broadcasts 
stories from radio partners. KJZZ brings us a story 
from the Navajo Nation, where many older tribal 
members are dying from COVID-19. These deaths 
mark a loss of language, stories, ceremonies, and 
cultural wisdom. Then, UPR has insights from 
employees of the meat-packaging facility in 
northern Utah, the source of a large COVID-19 
outbreak. And later, the Mountain West News 
Bureau speaks with people of color in our region 
about how they're feeling and what changes they 
want to see.

06/10/2020 00:11:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab Regional Hospital CEO Jen Sadoff about 
racial injustice in healthcare and how to keep 
COVID-19 safe while demonstrating for racial 
justice. Plus, we hear from Moab City Mayor 
Emily Niehaus about her pledge with the Chief of 
Police to review use-of-force policies with the 
community.

06/11/2020 00:26:00

Climate Science Science Moab host Kristina Young with guest 
Ryan Choi talk keeping pace with climate change

06/12/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello and Times-
Independent editor Doug McMurdo discussthe 
big demonstration for Black Lives Matter in Moab 
last week, which drew hundreds of protestors. 
Then, a long-planned bike skills park will not have 
a public hearing after new criticism, Governor 
Gary Herbert keeps most of Utah in the ‘yellow’ 
phase, and a local woman pays tribute to her 
husband who passed away through sculpture.

06/12/2020 00:14:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

Get An Earful features local organizers who 
shared reflections with the crowd demonstrating 
against police brutality. 

06/12/2020 00:12:00



Public Lands 
and 
Environment, 
Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers the 
Bureau of Land Management offering 114,000 
acres of Utah public land in an oil and gas lease 
sale this September. We speak with an attorney 
with the Southern Utah Wilderness Alliance, who 
says the scale of this sale is reminiscent of the 
controversial 2008 sale at the tail end of the 
George W. Bush administration. Plus, Grand 
County is hosting a panel discussion on ‘race and 
justice’ tomorrow and the public is invited to 
participate.

06/15/2020 00:14:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

This Week in Moab host Christy Williams Dunton 
interviews local Black Lives Matter Organizer 
Eternanda Fudge on her personal story and what 
BLM means in a rural community.

06/15/2020 00:55:00

Arts and Culture Art Talks host Shari Zollinger travels to Cisco, 
Utah for a conversation with two artists and 
creatives reshaping and reimagining the 
landscape. Visual artist Eileen Muza is a 
permanent resident of Cisco. Antonina Clarke is 
the current artist in residence with Cisco-based 
nonprofit, Home of the Brave. We hear about the 
artists’ backgrounds in craft, the risks and 
rewards of carving their own unique paths, and 
protesting for national change in rural Utah.

06/15/2020 00:55:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers 
demonstrators across the country and world 
marching for racial justice. Today on the news, 
we hear how Western communities are being 
touched by this national moment. First, our 
partners at UPR ask: can elementary school 
students fight racism? Then, Denver’s city council 
recently declared racism a public health crisis. 
And finally, an audio postcard featuring people of 
color attending and leading marches in Wyoming. 

06/16/2020 00:12:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers ‘A 
Conversation on Race & Justice.’ Elected officials 
say local and national demonstrations for racial 
justice inspired the discussion with law 
enforcement. During a public comment section, 
locals asked for hard data on racial bias during 
stops and arrests, as well as accountability during 
complaint investigations.

06/17/2020 00:10:00



Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Public Lands 
and 
Environment

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers 
campground improvements at Dalton Wells. And 
later, in celebration of Juneteenth – the end of 
slavery in the United States – a state organization 
is encouraging Black Utahans to research their 
family story. Plus, we hear from three Indigenous 
men about the protests for racial justice and 
America’s legacy of oppression.

06/18/2020 00:09:00

Hydrology Science Moab host Kristina Young with guests 
Jack Schmidt and Erik Kuhn, talk about Lake 
Powell in 2020

06/19/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello features a story 
from a radio partner on Juneteenth, a day 
commemorating the end of slavery in the United 
States. Then, an excerpt from a conversation on 
This Week in Moab with a Black Lives Matter 
Moab organizer. And finally, we have our weekly 
conversation with The Times-Independent, 
discussing a fatal car crash closing the entrance to 
Arches National Park, the pool re-opening, and a 
local WWII Veteran knighted by France.

06/19/2020 00:27:00

Health and 
Safety, Public 
Lands and 
Environment, 
Civics and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Utah’s 
new record COVID-19 case highs. Plus, Western 
senators react to the Great American Outdoors 
Act. And later, as contractors continue to install 
new barriers across the U.S.-Mexico border, 
residents protesting ecological damage feel 
ignored.

06/22/2020 00:09:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello speaks with 
Moab City Police Chief Bret Edge about 
accountability, and what he thinks could create a 
more equitable and unbiased local police force.

06/23/2020 00:31:00

Public Lands 
and 
Environment, 
Civics and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Moab 
City Council’s opposition to a September oil and 
gas lease sale affecting hundreds of thousands of 
acres in Grand and San Juan Counties. And later, 
radio partners feature the loss of Glen Canyon to 
Lake Powell, and what the canyon means to 
many environmentalists all these years later.

06/24/2020 00:08:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers Utah’s 
COVID-19 cases rising for several weeks. We 
speak with Moab Regional Hospital CEO Jen 
Sadoff on how Utah’s increasing case numbers 
affect Grand County. Plus, Moab City’s police 
chief plans to invite community organizations to 
review the department’s current use of force 
policies.

06/25/2020 00:17:00



Forestry Science Moab host Kristina Young with guests 
Natalie Gillard talk Wildfires and Wildlife

06/26/2020 00:30:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marrello covers Moab 
community members asking how advertising 
could bring more people of color to our 
community. We speak with Elaine Gizler, 
executive director of the Moab Area Travel 
Council. Plus, Diné Pride celebrates this week 
while working for significant change on the 
Navajo Nation. And later, Doug McMurdo, editor 
of The Times-Independent, discusses some of 
their top stories including Moab City sales tax 
coming in higher than expected, an analysis of 
current law enforcement policies against the 
#8CANTWAIT campaign, and San Juan County’s 
pause on plans for Spanish Valley.

06/26/2020 00:24:00

Health and 
Safety, Civics 
and 
Government, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers two new 
COVID-19 positives in Grand County as the 
council considers mandatory face coverings. And 
later, a lightening-caused fire in the Manti-La Sal 
National Forest is still burning today. Public land 
managers say that COVID-19 is influencing their 
approach to fire this season. And finally, our radio 
partners report on the U.S.-Mexico borderland, 
where progress on a wall has not slowed for 
coronavirus. But that’s not the case for a small 
stretch of tribal land on the Colorado River.

06/29/2020 00:09:00

Civics and 
Government, 
Environment 
and 
Sustainability, 
Arts and Culture

KZMU News host Molly Marcello covers a local 
bike skills park planned for the Mill Creek 
Parkway. We learn more about the project – its 
origins and next steps – as well as conflicting 
public values in public spaces.

06/30/2020 00:08:00


